Durham Planning Board
Meeting Minutes

February 14, 2018
Note: The DVD recording and/or streaming video located on the Town’s website are legal records of this meeting. Copies of the DVD recording are available by contacting the Town Office. 

Call to Order: Chairman Simoneau called the meeting to Order at 7:00 p.m.
Members Present: ChairmanJohn Simoneau, Vice Chairwoman Anne Torregrossa, Juliet Caplinger, Brian Lanoie, and Bonnie Cobb. Associate Allison Goodridge not able to attend. 
Also Present: Bob Forrest, Code Enforcement Officer; Tammy Quimby, Meeting Secretary
Establishment of Quorum: Chairman Simoneau announced a Quorum has been met with four (4) present. Anne 
Public Present: Donna Church, Pro Signs local installer Phil Bolduc, Karen Sloan and Tom Heeley from Irving
Amendments to Agenda:  Amend 7d. DECD not DEP. Also, amend citizen that would like to discuss a property that he would like to purchase in Durham, add in after Conditional Use, and before Planning Board Report 
Acceptance of Minutes – January 3, 2018: Brian Lanoie Motions to Approve the January 3, 2018 Minutes. Juliet Caplinger Seconds. Motion Carries 4-0. 
Continuing Business -  None
New Business –
a. New Member Allison Goodridge not available, will welcome next month

b. Conditional Use Permit Application for Get-N-Go on Royalsborough Rd, re: Signage and Hours of Operation, submitted by Amanda Shultz: Tom Heeley introduced himself. Phil Bolduc discussed the plan as it is. (Anne Torregrossa joined the meeting) John Simoneau indicated that there had not been a Conditional Use Application in the past, why they asked for it now, applying standards to what is changing 
Resident Karen Sloan spoke, owner of 713 and 715 Royalsborough Rdd, asked about the footprint of the Canopy. Phil Bolduc currently, indicated the Board, and others, can go look at the Irving at 685 Maine St in Lewiston that he did to get a better idea of what it will look like. Lights will only being projecting when it is open. Discussion of LED’s. 

Anne Torregrossa and the Board discussed the trust ownership and the need to establish standing for them to be there in front of the Board. Donna Church owner, there needs to be something in writing from her for the applicant to be submitting the Conditional Use application, or she would need to submit it herself as the owner. 

Anne Torregrossa, and the board, went through checklist for Conditional Use in meeting piece by piece with Phil Bolduc and the applicant to indicate what they still need for the Conditional Use Application to be complete. Secretary Tammy Quimby will send Pro Signs the checklist and notes. 
c. Citizen Ask to be Added: Ruben Wheeler, surveyor for Town of Bowdoin, working for Chistine Pulk at 1790 Royalsborough Rd. presented to ask for steering on rear lots, sectioning property for families, and right of way ordinances; what is needed for Application, what the ordinance is, if should be a sub division. Board discussed and talked to him in a non-advisory capacity about what the ordinances area and what the application requires. 
d. Planning Board Report: the Board liked the Report write up that John Simoneau presented for the Board to put in the Annual Town Report, no changes, and will put in the Town Report.
John did a side: indicated that heeding the charter, they used to have an Informational Sharing Session in the meetings, but no longer do. Since there is no Planner, he is looking for suggestions on what they can do at this time. Juliet suggested Tech Review meetings. Anne indicated they are the deciding body, so can not advise or these things before they come forward to them, but ok with the dialogues happening the way they did with Mr. Wheeler, as long as there is a disclaimer up front that the Board cannot tell them how to do it, and there are no guarantees.  Discussed Contract Planner in relation to Budget Committee and Town Meeting, etc. 
e. Letter from DEP regarding 90 day requirement to transition to 2015 MUBEC Codes: Bob discussed this requirement and the Town Warrant. Anne believes the town did not vote in a way that they could just be adopted and believes that they would need too. Bob going to look into getting an opinion from the Town lawyer. 
f. Bob Forrest, Durham Code Enforcement Officer, Report: Bob discussed town not having Shoreland Zoning definition in town ordinance, so go by DEP. Discussed rewrite of the ordinance, contingent on planner and Comprehensive Plan being approved. 
g. Secretary Business: None
Chairman's Comments:

Next Regular Planning Board Meeting – Wednesday April 4, 2018 at  the Town Office beginning at 7:00 p.m.


Applications – with nine (9) separate packets of supporting documentation 

are due at the Town Office no later than the close of business, 4:30 p.m., on  
 
Monday,  March 26, 2018.


Adjournment: Anne Torregrossa Motion to Adjourn. Bonnie Cobb Second. Motion carries 5-0. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
_________________________

Tammy Quimby

Meetings Secretary 
